Wolfeboro Police Commission


Meeting Minutes

December 21, 2017
Members present:   Chairman Steve Wood, Ron Goodgame and Vice-Chair Joe Balboni Jr. 
Staff present:   
Chief Rondeau and Recording Secretary Amelia Capone- Muccio.

Chairman Wood called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM and introduced the Commissioners, staff in attendance and noted a quorum was present. 
· Pledge of Allegiance
Chairman Wood entertained the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consideration of Minutes

·  Public minutes of the November 16, 2017 regular meeting. 
Commissioner Joe Balboni Jr.  moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission to accept the public minutes of November 16, 2017 as submitted. Commissioner Ron Goodgame seconded. Members voted, and being none opposed, the motion passed. 
Activity Reports
Chief Rondeau reported on the following activity reports for the month:
Incidents: He reported 50 incidents for the month, a 3% increase from last month. 
Offenses by month: He reported 80 offenses for the month, which is a decrease. 
Arrest status report: He reported 23 arrests for the month which is a 34% decrease from the previous month.  
Collisions YTD and Accidents by street name: He reported 10 accidents last month, which is a 28% decrease from the previous month. 
Traffic stops YTD and location breakdown report: He reported 180 stops last month with 5 tickets issued. 
Personnel Analysis report: The report is a synopsis of each officer’s reporting for the month.

School Resource Officer (SRO): The SRO provided his monthly report noting a very busy schedule. 

Detectives Report:
  He reviewed the Detective’s report, who reports to have closed 44% of his cases this past month.  

DISCUSSION:

Commissioner Goodgame questioned the School contribution to the SRO position. 

Chief Rondeau replied the Town is reimbursed dollar for dollar during the time the SRO is on site at the school. 

Commissioner Goodgame suggested accepting the reports at the end of the presentation to speed up the process as a housing keeping matter. 

It was moved by Ron Goodgame and seconded by Joe Balboni Jr. to accept the Activity Reports as presented. Members voted all in favor, the motion passed. 

Chief’s Items 
Chief Rondeau reported the following:

· He and the Captain continue to receive many accolades about the officers and encourages the public to let them know about how the officers are doing good and bad, as they can reward good behavior and correct deficient acts. The feedback is greatly appreciated.
· He reported that Tina Fay has been ordered to reimburse the Human Society $800,000 in cost for care of the dogs removed from her care. She will be allowed to keep one dog which must be spade or neutered. Ms. Fay has appealed this decision and the Wolfeboro Police will be working with providing the County Attorney with the documentation to prosecute that trial, which will be a jury trial.  
· The Budget Committee is scheduled to review the final budget on December 28th. 
· The Department has received the final grant payment for the year in the amount of $8,044.47. 

· The Prosecutor reports 22 defendants answered 24 charges and $4,832.00 were received in fines, penalties and or assessments. 

· On November 16th the Department installed and opened the drug take back box in the lobby of the Public Safety Building. It is open and able to collect unwanted or expired medicines any time of the day. 

· He stated that one of the Town Public Works employees suffered severe injuries in an accident on Beach Pond Road and took this opportunity to remind the public to be aware and follow the speed limits to prevent this type of accident occurring. 

· Operation Granite Hammer will run from October 2017- September 2018. 

· He praised Officer Dustin on a recent stop at 4:30 AM that resulted in a chase through the woods and lake and ultimately an arrest for felony DUI and drug possession. 
· He reported many officers attending training this past month at Primex, drug indication at the Carroll County complex and field training for a new part time officer. 

· A NCIC audit was completed and determined to be compliant with FBI standards. 

· He and/or the Captain attended a monthly staff meeting, WCTV, Budget Committee meeting, Board of Selectmen meetings and the conceptual space needs of a new Public Safety Building meeting. 

DISCUSSION:

Commissioner Goodgame suggested with regards to press releases for the Tina Fay case, the Department use benign language when speaking to the outcome of the case. 
Captain’s Items
n/a. 
Commissioner’s Items

None.

Public Comment
Sarah Silk of LRHHPF addressed the Commission to commend the efforts of Dispatch Supervisor Mia Lyons on her efforts to install the drug take back box in the Lobby as it is another means to get unwanted or expired medications off the streets. She stated that LRHHPF is in its 13th year and pleased to announce that they are launching a pilot program this February at All Saint’s church to collect medicine only per requests from the local pharmacies to collect in the offseason. 

Board of Selectmen’s Representative

n/a. 

Questions from the Press
None.  

Being no further business before the Commission, Chairman Wood entertained a motion to adjourn. 

Commissioner Joe Balboni Jr. moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission to adjourn at 4:53 PM. Commissioner Ron Goodgame seconded. Being none opposed, the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted, 

Amelia Capone-Muccio
*Minutes are unapproved until voted by the Commission
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